
     
 President’s Message 

Dear BAA Members and friends, 

I hope everyone had a Happy Hanukkah and/or Merry Christmas and has started a new 
happy year! I was sad to miss all the fun of our annual Holiday Party. From the photos 
on Facebook, it looked like a good time!  

I left the same day as the party to go back home to Tennessee for the holidays, and as I write this, I am 
venturing back across the country by car with my husband and two girls. So far, we have gone to Alcatraz 
East in Pigeon Forge, toured a plantation in Alabama, stopped at an 1884 General Store in Mississippi, spent 
the night and day in New Orleans, driven by the grassy knoll in Dallas, and visited the Museum of Osteology 
(skeletons) and memorial site of the Oklahoma City bombing. Tomorrow we are visiting the National 
Cowboy & Western Heritage Museum and 45th Infantry Division Museum and then heading to 

Albuquerque!  Oh, and did I mention the high tomorrow is 20, low 6?!?  I’m appreciating the art, music, 
food, natural beauty, and family time along the way. 

BAA had a busy 2017 and I’m hoping that 2018 will hold even more opportunities for us as artists. We 
currently have art hanging in the Burbank Town Center on the third floor in the hallway outside Macy’s. 
This was a trial run with just a few pieces. We hope to expand that showing down that hallway and in other 
empty storefronts and work with the Mall on other events. Wendy Wallace is coordinating this and other 
“pop-up” opportunities. Since Wendy seems to be keeping quite busy with these events, Ellie Klein agreed 
to take back the job of Newsletter editor. Thank you to both of these hard-working ladies!  

Also, at our November meeting, April Cowgur and Jenny Cirrincione agreed to take over the responsibility 
of Hospitality. Thanks for stepping up!   

Our Annual Members’ Spring Show will be coming up in April at the Geo Gallery. Prior to that, you can 
enjoy several solo shows by our members.  In the meantime, I look forward to seeing everyone at our 
January meeting on Wednesday, January 17, when we will have watercolor artist, Debbie Abshear. 

Cheers to a new year! 

Jamie Butterworth 
    

 

Our next regular monthly meeting is  
Wednesday, January 17, 2018, 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. 
 

Monthly meetings are held in the City Administrative Services Building, 
301 East Olive Ave., Rm. 102.  Parking is in back or on the side of the  
building on Olive.  Entrance to Rm. 102 is in the back of the building on  
the lower level. 
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     “The job of the artist is always to deepen the mystery.”   

              Francis Bacon (1909-92), Irish-born British figurative painter 

  



 

Programs……….......Teresa Green, Programs Chair 

Our January program will feature watercolor artist Debbie Abshear. 

Debbie Abshear is a watercolor artist specializing in plein air landscapes. She  
has exhibited at the Santa Paula Museum of Art, California State University at  
Dominguez Hills, and at the Watercolor West Exhibition held at the Brea Gallery.  
Debbie earned her Signature Membership in the Watercolor West organization  
in 2014 and was included in the book, “Splash 15: Creative Solutions,” featuring  
the best 100 watercolor artists of the year.   

Debbie has been a Governing Board Member of the National Watercolor Society  
for the past 7 years. She holds membership in the American Watercolor Society,  
California Watercolor Society, National Watercolor Society, Watercolor West,  
South Bay Watercolor Society, Torrance Artists Guild and the Pacific Art Guild.   

In addition to her plein air and studio work work, Debbie teaches adult beginning  
and intermediate watercolor classes and frequently is called upon to do demos  
and workshops for art groups throughout Southern California.  Debbie has taken  
extensive plein air trips and participated in plein air competitions. 

Although she specializes in watercolor, Debbie will share how her own paintings  
inspired her to explore the subject using different materials and compositions. 
We’ll find out what inspires Debbie and how she got started with painting a series of waterfalls. She will be 
sharing her paintings, sketches and drawings, so we can see how they developed over time, and she will be 
painting a waterfall in watercolor. She will also be donating an original watercolor to the association for a 
raffle or fundraiser. 
                

geo gallery exhibits ~ Helena Bowman, Exhibits Chair 

Next up at the Geo: “Cuz’n & Co.: Telling Stories in Paint!”  

A collaborative exhibit by members (and cousins)  
Reggie Grether and Dani Harold will be on view at the  
Geo Gallery from January 2-19 with an opening  
reception on Saturday, Jan. 6 from 5-8 pm.  Come and  
enjoy their colorful “stories” and light refreshments.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Geo Winter-Spring Schedule 

• Jan. 2-19         Dani Harold & Reggie Grether  

• Jan. 22 - Feb. 10     Karen Sachs, “Dare to Live” 
            Reception: Jan. 27, 3-6pm 
• Feb. 12 - Mar. 3*    (to be announced) 
• Mar. 5 - Mar. 24*    Jeri Lynn Grover, solo show 
• Apr. 2 -  Apr. 21*     Carol Tensen, Marie Stott & Ellie 
          Klein 
• Apr. 22 – May 12*  BAA Annual Spring Show 
          Reception: Sat., Apr. 28 
*Details to follow. 
If you are interested in having a show at the Geo Gallery, 
please contact Helena at helenasbowman@gmail.com 
or feel free to ask her at a meeting.  

 

mailto:helenasbowman@gmail.com


 

 

Highlights from the December Board Show…  

We rounded out the first half of our year at the Geo Gallery with an exhibit by BAA Board members. The show’s 
theme, “Heaven and Earth,” was well represented with a variety of art pieces, both spiritual and earthly.  A 
lovely and delicious reception was hosted by Exhibits Co-Chair Parissa Talebian.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

and the Holiday Party… 

 In lieu of a regular meeting December, we ended our year with a seasonal 
celebration at the Coral Café. Claudio Del Carrill was our host and Ellie Klein and 

Carol Tensen teamed up to play Santa for our ever popular white elephant gift 
exchange. The gifts were as varied and idiosyncratic as our membership, ranging 
from Kettle Korn to gold leaf to tasteful household items. One of the highlights 
was an adult-sized Muppet Animal suit, which was promptly modeled by the first 
recipient, Greg Joackim. It fit him perfectly, so perhaps the joke was on us! Alas, 
after two steals, it went home with someone else.  As always, we appreciate the 
Coral’s hospitality and they reciprocate by postponing their collective sigh of relief 
until we are out of earshot. A good time was had by all.  

 

Art Donations 

In addition to our usual shenanigans at the Holiday Party, we also collected framed art  
for Pen + Napkin (www.penandnapkin.org), a charity that provides furnishings to  
people transitioning out of homeless situations into a home. More than 20 pieces of  
framed art were donated by party attendees. A hearty thanks to all who donated work.  
This is an ongoing project, so if you have any framed and ready-to-hang wall art you would like to donate, you 
can bring to a regular BAA meeting or contact Wendy at wendy@wendy-wallace.com. 
    

Outside Exhibits ~  Delta Mishler 
A window display at the remodeled Burbank Town Center  
Mall features artwork from several of our BAA members.  
Stop by the 3rd floor next to Macy’s and take a look!   
Also, BAA artists who want to be represented in the outside  
exhibits "paper" catalog are encouraged to prepare a short  
biography and select 6 or 9 works to be shown in the catalog.   
We are looking forward to gathering all the artists’ works  
together in the new year and will continue to keep you posted on additional outside exhibit opportunities 
as they pop up.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

   

 

 

Key Contacts 2017-2018 

President – Jamie Butterworth      Treasurer – Karen Sachs         Secretary – Carol Tensen         Newsletter/Membership - Ellie Klein 
    jamiembutter@gmail.com            karembrace@aol.com           tensencarol@gmail.com                   ellieoklein@gmail.com 

 

Vice-President – Joanna Lewis         Exhibits - Helena Bowman          Programs – Teresa Green          Penstrokes – Sharon Dellamarie 
     joannamlewis@gmail.com         helenasbowman@gmail.com      teresa.green1@gmail.com           sdellamarie@yahoo.com 
 

 Website – Johnathon Gallagher            Social Media - Charles Zembillas              Outside Exhibits – Delta Mishler 
         gallagrafix@earthlink.net                   info@theanimationacademy.com                del--co@dslextreme.com        
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CAC Exhibit – January 5-25, 2018 

The Creative Arts Center instructors are having a show at the  
CAC Gallery.  Come and enjoy an evening talking to the artists  
about their work - what motivates them, who inspires 
them and why they are driven to create works of art.  The  
exhibit will run through January 25th. Opening reception will  
be held on Friday, January 5th, 7-9 pm at the Creative Art  
Center (1100 W. Clark Ave.).  Refreshments will be provided.   

Participating artists/instructors include BAA members Pam  
McDonald and Johnathan Gallagher, along with Gina Causton- 
Keene, Joan Gamberg, Margo Gravalle, Debbie Henson, Michael  
Hirsh, Claude Hulce, Tina McKenzie, Deborah Jenkins, Francis  
Kissel-Powell, Jack Paul Miller, Barbara Rog, Paulette Roussel,  
and Anna Zinsmeister.   
                

Upcoming Juried Art Exhibits  

The San Fernando Valley Arts & Cultural Center (SFVACC) is sponsoring two upcoming exhibits for 2018.  
You may enter either or both exhibits through Online Juried Shows: www.onlinejuried.shows.com. 

• “A PASSION FOR PIGMENT”: January 30 – February 17, 2018 
   Deadline for entries is January 17, 2018 

This one is all about color…. Some of us have a secret relationship with  
pigments in our art. Enter your very best showcase pieces that take 
color to a whole new level and introduce the viewer to your personal  
palette. This exhibit will include painting, drawing, collage, sculpture  
and photography, and will be juried by artist Lynda A.N. Reyes.  
 

• PRINTMAKING & SCISSOR CUTTING: February 20 – March 10, 2018 
   Deadline for Entries is January 29, 2018 

This exhibit will highlight Printmaking in various methods, including:  
Intaglio (engraving etching, drypoint, aquatint and mezzotint),  
Planographic (lithograph), Relief (woodcut, linocut and embossing),  
Stencil (serigraph or silkscreen), Monoprint and Paper Cutting (Scherenschnitte.) Juror is printmaker and 
artist, Mary Sherwood Brock.   

Submissions to both exhibits will be juried using digital images (jpgs) through Online Juried Shows. For more 
information, please visit the SFVACC website at www.sfvacc.org.   
               
 

Also on View - through March 5, 2018 

At the Norton Simon Museum: Rembrandt: Prints “of a Particular Spirit” 

   Twenty-one prints from the Museum’s expansive  
   collection of Rembrandt etchings are on view in  
   this exhibition, organized to celebrate the  
   installation of Rembrandt’s Self Portrait at the Age  
   of 34, on loan from The National Gallery, London. 
    

  For information, visit: www.nortonsimon.org 
 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.onlinejuried.shows.com/
http://www.sfvacc.org/
https://www.nortonsimon.org/exhibitions/2010-2019/rembrandt/


 
 

Coming soon: Friends of the Burbank Public Library 2018 Photography Contest.   
Photo Turn-in dates: February 1 - 17, 2018.  You can download Contest Rules and Entry Forms at: 
http://www.burbank.lib.ca.us/sites/default/files/uploaded-files/2017-12/PhotoContest2018_Brochure.pdf 

 
 

Many thanks & Happy New Year to our Sponsors… 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Ecarlatte Straub, former BAA member, and her 
husband Gerry, run a center for abandoned and 
displaced children, the Santa Chiara Children’s 
Center, near Port-au-Prince, Haiti. Gerry and 
Ecarlatte left their comfortable life in California to 
open this free center for children in the poorest 
nation in the western hemisphere. The children 
have many pressing needs.  
   The Santa Chiara Children’s 
   Center is a 501(c)3 nonprofit 
   corporation. If you would 
   like to support their mission, 
   their website is  
         www.SantaChiaraCC.org. 
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